
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Multiple 

officers attended Police Jiu-Jitsu Training to bolster officers’ ability in defensive tactics.  This training also 
counts towards officers’ annual Continuing Professional Training through OPOTA. 

Day Shift officers assisted U.S. Marshal Service in the 2400-block of Palentine Court in apprehending a 
violent fugitive.  Officers arrested the male suspect who they booked into the Butler County Jail on his 
outstanding warrants. 

Officers Swinney and Thompson trained with Hamilton Police for two 8-hour CQB training courses.  Topics 
covered include traffic stops, CCW laws, and Women in Policing. 

On November 10, 2024, Evening Shift responded to S.R. 4 Bypass between Tylersville and Hamilton Mason 
Roads for a semi crash.  The driver of the semi suffered a medical emergency, causing the semi to go off the 
roadway.  S.R. 4 Bypass was closed for some time until a large tow truck could remove it from the roadway. 

Patrol officers assisted West Chester Police in searching for a missing autistic child who walked away from 
his family’s home just inside West Chester.  Tragically, emergency crews discovered the boy deceased in 
West Chester’s jurisdiction. 

Fairfield Township Police hosted the agency’s first-ever OVI Checkpoint on State Route 4 at Indian 
Meadows Drive on November 23, 2024, from 10:00 PM through 2:00 AM.  During the checkpoint, Fairfield 
Township officers arrested 3 individuals.  Officers also seized a loaded firearm during one of the arrests.  
One driver fled from an officer during an attempted traffic stop.  Officer Meghan Robinson arrested him a 
short time later in Middletown, OH.  Of the three arrests, officers charged 2 of the offenders for felonies and 
2 of the 3 also offenders also with OVI. 

Chief Chabali reassigned Officer Meghan Robinson to the Investigations Section as a Detective effective 
November 18, 2024 – congratulations! 

Detective Mitch Williams spoke to a group at the YMCA on Morris Road about scams and how to prevent 
becoming a victim of fraud. 

The Fairfield Township Citizens Police Academy graduated on November 14, 2024.  Participants learned 
about Fairfield Township Police Department patrol, investigations and crime scenes, crash investigations, 
firearms, and other various topics related to law enforcement.  Alumni of the program are invited to 
participate in the police department’s CAPS (Citizens Assisting Police Services) Program.   

Sgt. Viel and Officer Fugett spoke to a citizens group, Armed Women of America, at Midwest Shooting 
Center on November 7, 2024. 

Sgt. Miller attended an instructor recertification course in Xenia, Ohio for Less Lethal Weapons.  This allows 
Sgt. Miller to train sworn officers in the use of less lethal weapons and munitions to prevent/reduce risks to 
officers and suspects during combative encounters. 

 Nov. 2024  YTD (2024) 
Arrests 72 681 
Charges  115 1,012 
Citations – No. of Persons 101 1,238 
Citations – Total Charges 139 1,585 
Crashes Reported 50 453 
 Fatal 0 0 
 Injury 10 99 
 Property Damage Only 40 354 

Towed Vehicles* 23 283 
Calls for Service (CAD) 1,608 14,961 

 

Police District Fund 
Final Appropriation 

$2,465,000.00 
Current Reserve for Encumbrance 

$75,322.23 
YTD Expenditures 

$2,377,777.92 
Unencumbered Balance 

$11,899.85 
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